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Shedding Endeavors 
18th February 2025 

Shed is open Mon to Sat 10.00am to 3.00pm 
President – Doug Rowley         president@ehms.org.au 

Vice President – Ronald Sterling   

principalservices@gmail.com     

Secretary - Paul Morris                      secretary@ehms.org.au  

Treasurer – John Thornton                                     

treasurer@ehms.org.au  

Almoner – Doug Rowley                                          
yelwor1946@gmail.com 
 
 

Editor: 
Rod James 
rodney.james2@icloud.com 
0425 864 447 
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February Birthdays 
2 Rafael Peralta 
2 Raouf Zahalan 
5 Robert McGregor 
5 Roger Bartlett 
15 John Farrell 
15 Dean Svendren 
17 Ranjan Pethiyagoda 
21 Rommie Alday 
24 Graeme Seymour 
 
 
CLEANING ROSTER 
G. Williams-Toilets 
T. Brosinsky                  18 Feb 
S. Ashley 
 
V. Wragg                    25 Feb 
T. Rotunno    
 
B. Latham.               4 Mar 
Bruno Volpe 
 
G. Seymour.           11 Mar 
H. Van Dyk 
 
Howard De Zylva   18 Mar 
Laurens Gordyn 
 
Len Follett                25 Mar 
Louis Zhararopoulos 
 
Mark Wittman        1 April 
Peter Wallace 
 
Stan Ashley             8 April 
Tony Brosinsky 
 
Tony Rotunno        15 April 
Vin Wragg 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 





 

 



 
 

 
 



 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
Bull In Tin 
 
Origin of Bull In Tin would have to be from our childhood days when an early 
version of tinned meat in the ‘50s and 60s was known as SPAM. SPAM was 
available more than desirable and consisted of some meaty bits along with 
other material. Much like the offerings in our Bull In Tin.  
 
New Guys. Our membership continues to grow and this week we welcomed 
Bruce Dusting to Tuesday’s In House Riot. Bruce is another Electronics Tech 
Guy and continues in his own business but will try to engage in some shed 
activities as well. Our total membership is creeping (that’s the word) towards 
the magic ton. Soon you will need to prebook your seat on a Tuesday. 
 
Speaking of Electronic Techos our illustrious Pres. was absent on Tuesday due 
to a tech melt down with his new phone which wasn’t fixable by the dealer. 
Peter Wallace fixed it of course. 
 
Rafael Peralta learned of the passing of his brother in Argentina this week and 
we all support him at this time, especially with the distance involved which 
makes contact with loved ones difficult.  
 
Amazing initiative and enterprise shown by some members (Not sure who but 
thanks guys) who erected the two gazebos to provide shade during sausage 
lunch on Tuesday. Please do this more often as the effort was well worth it 
looking at the happy “chompers” including Robert MacGregor here seen with 
a bowl in hand - at a sausage sizzle! Get with the health program Robert and 
keep off the “chopped “up grass clippings!  
 Last point: What about erecting the gazebos outside the kitchen on the flat 
grassy area next to the water tank and move the BBQ there????? 
 
 



 



 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 



What is it? 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
Thanks again for the funnies, the photos, the information and the photos of the Men 
in action! 
Wishing all the sickies a prompt return to good health and to the shed. 


